Dec. 6, 2011
SENT VIA E-MAIL:  boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca
Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge St.

Toronto, Ont. M4P  1E4

Dear Ms. Walli          Re:  EB-2011-0183-Milton Hydro Delivery Charge Increase 
                                           Publication of Notice

On December 13, 2010, the Board issued a Decision approving the Milton Champion as an appropriate newspaper to publish notice of application for rate increase (Procedural Order No. 3), despite the fact that Ontario Energy Board rules require such a notice to be published in the highest paid circulation.   The Board’s decision was based on a submission by Milton Hydro, dated Dec. 7,2010, outlining a study entitled Metroland 2010 Readership Study prepared by Kubas Consultants.  

The Kubas Report does not support Milton Hydro’s claim as outlined in Mr. Cameron’s letter dated December 7, 2010 and reiterated in his Interrogatory Response  #9,  filed with the board on Nov. 15, 2011.    The Kubas Report was a survey based on 78 separate markets or communities where Metroland distributes its local newspapers.  There is no data in this study that deals exclusively with the readership as it  relates to Milton Hydro’s customer base and The Milton Champion. 
Further, in Milton Hydro’s letter of December 7, 2010 it stated that the circulation of Thursday’s Milton Champion exceeds 27 200.  There is no data to support this in the Kubas Report.   Recent information provided to me would indicate that The Milton Champion is not being delivered to the newer homes which results in thousands of  Milton Hydro customers  not being aware of an application for a rate increase.  Milton is the fastest growing community in Ontario. I am asking that the Ontario Energy Board have Milton Hydro provide a study which clearly indicates The Milton Champion is reaching all of the  Milton Hydro customer base.  Also,  I am asking that the Ontario Energy Board revisit their decision in Procedural Order No. 3.  
There is another method to inform hydro customers of an application for a rate increase, and this would be an inclusion of a notice in each hydro bill, at least 1 month prior to submission of  an application for a rate increase  This would assure that all Milton Hydro customers have been notified of an application for a rate increase.  This procedure already exists to notify customers of a rate increase.  How can this procedure be put into place for notification of an application for a rate increase. 
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In my letter, dated October 21, 2011, I requested that a public hearing be held in the Town of Milton, in other words an oral hearing.  I pointed out that a written hearing is too restrictive and does not allow Milton ratepayers to fully participate, especially if a ratepayer has a disability which could preclude participation in a written format.   I have not had a reply from the Ontario Energy Board in regard to my request.   I am askng that the Ontario Energy Board formally respond to my request for an oral hearing.

Your attention to the above matters would be appreciated.

Yours Truly

Signed by J. Shewchun
J. Shewchun

Cc: cameronmackenzie@miltonhydro.com 

